Minutes of the Meeting of Elmsted Parish Council 
held in the Village Hall on Tuesday, 6th May 2014
Present
Cllr Argar in the Chair



Cllr Burge





Cllr Francesconi 




Cllr Phipps





Cllr Rountree


There were two members of the public in attendance.

Cllr Castle sent his apologies for absence.
There were no declarations of interest in items on the agenda.
Minutes of the last meeting were approved as a true record.  
Matters Arising
The Neighbourhood Watch signs have been purchased and put up, Cllr Monk gave funding for 4 of the six signs.
Correspondence
The Clerk had received and circulated correspondence.
AONB Signs – Cllr Carey visited Bodsham and requested some AONB signs, these will cost £400 per sign.  The Clerk circulated the correspondence which was forwarded on to some of the residents of Bodsham.  There were 2 offers to pay for the signs from residents but 2 residents from Bodsham remain “luke warm” to the idea.  It was agreed that Cllr Burge would undertake a survey of the residents in Bodsham to obtain a true sense of opinion as to whether these signs are wanted. 

War Memorial addition – correspondence has been circulated from Filmer Honywood requesting an additional name to be put on the War Memorial.  Although this is not considered practically possible it was thought that it could be suggested that Mr Honywood could purchase an engraved flat memorial stone that could be placed inside the War Memorial Fence, it must, however, be discreet.

Memorial Fence

The fence is complete with finials, the final cheque was written.
Salt bins

There has been some confusion over the salt bin near Marberdan.  The Clerk is to approach KCC Highways regarding the filling of the salt bins in the area.
Financial Statement was approved.

Cheques were signed for Jacksons.
Funding Request from Saltwood
The Parish Council considered the funding request received but it was felt that there is no evidence of any benefit that Elmsted might have in exchange for this funding so it was aagreed that no money should be given.
Planning
Planning Applications had been received and circulated for Thorn Farm, Leigh Barton and Spong Farm.  No objections had been raised.  It was noted that the planning application for Little Holt had been refused by Shepway District Council.
Public Participation

A member of the public raised concerns over the road from Shrubs Wood towards Bodsham and the road through Little Holt, although this road is marked, it is terribly dangerous.  The Clerk is to find out when this is likely to be worked on.
The trees need some maintenance to be undertaken, the Clerk is to contact Kent Highways.

The pot holes are bad again on the corner at the top of Dean Hill, the Clerk is to report this to Kent Highways.
Any Other Business

The possibility of a pot to put the crosses in at the War Memorial was discussed, Elmsted Parish Council support the plans for Robus Pottery to undertake the work.
The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 11th December 2014.
There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 8.40 PM.

